UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

October 26, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Alice Hall, Chair.
Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Eric Hall, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Charles Glover, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Chuck Harter, Mary Philips Smith, Adam Clay, Kelly Berry Fred Smith, Andrew Hansen, Rob Whitaker, Peter Rogers Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins
Guest Speaker


Carter Collins:

· Carter is our Head Men’s Golf Coach, he has been here since 2007 and is from Claxton, Ga.

· Georgia Southern has had a great Golf program since the 60’s and have had numerous great players who have played in the PGA come through the program.

· They currently have a Volunteer Coach that is approaching retirement from the PGA Tour.

· The program has finished 1st, 2nd, 2nd, and 7th so far this year.
· Our program has a great tradition, foundation and we are headed in right direction.
· Time management is important and we stress that in preparing for academics around tournaments.

· We are close to being at national championship level and are trying to get there.

Approval of Minutes


· The minutes of the September 28, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:
· Budget -  Fall enrollment slightly down so getting a little less from Student Fees.
· Revenue is on pace for what we budgeted.

· We are in a good place financially right now.

Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· There were no schedules to approve.

SAAC President’s Update


Mary Philips Smith: 
· Sun Belt Community Service Competition for September – We came in 6th place 

· Red Ribbon week at William James. We will have lunch with kids to promote Anti-Drug Awareness
· SAAC has also been helping out Ms. Joanne’s niece with donations because her house burned down.
· Preparing for a canned food drive also.
· Please feel free to drop any donations for Ms. Joanne’s niece by Cathy’s office.

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· We are getting ready for Thursday’s game with numerous parking messages to public. We will be bowl eligible with next win.  
· Rifle is nationally ranked now.  
· Parrish Building Renovations – Made offices for all of our women’s sports with the help of a donation from Wanda Parrish.
· There are Athletic and Academic awards shown throughout the building.
· Georgia State Rivalry Series - We are ahead ½ point.
· We are continuing to talk about Cost of Attendance and have a meeting to update our Coaches on November 4th.
· Division1a Athletic Directors: We talked about many of the current legal issues in an emergency meeting in Atlanta last week. Discussin COA, Obannon, etc.   
· COA has become the initial step to handling anti-trust laws.  
· NCAA is going to keep doing things to promote not getting damaged in Anti-trust lawsuits.

· Schools can manipulate the federal formula to get more COA but at the same time it can also affect federal aid from students.
FAR Update

Chris Geyerman:
· SBC FAR Update – created 2 post-grad scholarships at $6,500;  5 more at $3,000 each.
· Each institution can nominate 4 people
· Still working on creating an Academic version of the Bubas Cup.  It is going to be more complex than Athletic Bubas Cup.

Student Athlete Services Update

Reggie Simpkins:

· 2nd round of progress reports went out, we got a 50% response from Faculty which is pretty good.
· Really only 22 days of school left if you discount weekends and Thanksgivings so we are trying to let our Student-Athletes know this so they can finish strong.
· Created a Student-Athlete Services poster just like the ones the sports do to promote awareness of what we do and our journey to achieving a Department GPA of 3.0.
· Any student that misses 3 mandatory study halls will talk to Tom and Reggie.

New Business
· None.
Old Business
Charles Glover: Standardized Absence Policy for Student Athletes. 

· Dr. Bartels and Dr. Thompson made some revisions to the policy.  They want to know what exactly a university event is defined as.  SGA is working on language to get out to them on the 30th.   November 16th is the meeting where we will need students to attend to push this policy. We will get with the Deans as well to help promote it.
Next Meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 AM.
